COMMITTEE ASSIGNMENTS

CHAIR

Licenses Committee

VICE CHAIR

Community and Economic Development Committee

MEMBER

· Steering and Rules Committee





ALDERMAN, 14TH DISTRICT

December 14, 2017

To the Honorable, the Common Council

Dear Members:

Re: Common Council File Number 171232

Attached are the written objections to file number 171232, Motion relating to the recommendations of the Licenses Committee relative to licenses, relating to the recommendation of:

Revocation, based on the facts found in the sworn complaint, police testimony, neighborhood testimony, and aldermanic testimony, of the Class B Tavern and Food Dealer license(s) for Brett Henning for the premises located at 7424 N 60th St. ("Brett's Farmhouse") in the 9th aldermanic district.

This matter will be heard by the full Council at its Tuesday, December 19, 2017 meeting. Pursuant to City Ordinances, a roll call vote will be taken to confirm that all members have read the attached statements and materials.

Respectfully,

Tony Zielinski, Chair Licenses Committee

1 Zaluski

cc: All Council Members City Attorney's Office Common Council/City Clerk - License Division CCF 171232



From
BAJ, Inc. d/b/a
Brett's Farmhouse
7424 North 60th Street
c/o Brett A. Henning, Agent
4322 West Woodale Avenue
Brown Deer, Wisconsin 53223

To Milwaukee Common Council

Re: Revocation of license for Brett's Farmhouse 7424 North 60th St, Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53223

While I acknowledge that recently Brett's Farmhouse has experienced some serious issues, I would like to appeal to the committee to not revoke our license at this time. We have been in business since 1978. Currently 8 people rely on Brett's as their main source of income. We are more than willing to revise our operational plan and make Brett's Farmhouse a safer place.

After reviewing our operation, we believe making the following changes will help to promote a safe environment:

Abbreviated hours – close early (9a.m. To 11p.m. Daily)

Add extra lighting to better illuminate the parking lot

Armed Security (9p.m. -11p.m. Thursday, Friday, Saturday, Sunday)

Metal detector - Use wand to detect concealed weapons at the door

Install "No Firearms allowed" signage

All of the above would be put in place by December 22, 2017.